
 

 

 
 
Garfield County Drug and Alcohol Coalition Meeting 

November 12, 2014 10:00 am 
Five 80 Coffee House, 122 E. Randolph 

The Mission of the Garfield County Drug and Alcohol Coalition is to provide the youth and their families in Garfield County 

with the tools needed to make good choices regarding drugs, alcohol, and other substances.  The coalition will increase 

capacity, funding and awareness regarding addictions and treatment. 

 

I. Welcome and Introductions—Please introduce yourself; state the name of the agency you 
represent and information you wish to share with the coalition. 
 

II. Approval of October 8, 2014 Minutes 
 

 
III. Old Business 

 

a. Office of Juvenile Affairs -  Kristin Claypole 
 
 

b. Prescription Drug Update – Dena Patterson 
i. Naloxone Training  
ii. DEA Guidelines 

 
 

c. Underage Drinking Update  – Meri Spurlock 
i. Thank you card stories 
ii. 2M2L training 

 
 

d. Sustainability Planning/2015 meeting dates – PreventionWorkz Staff 

      

IV. New Business 
 

 
V. Meeting Adjourned  

The next coalition meeting will be on  

Wednesday, December 10, 2014 @ 10:00 am held @ the Five 80 Coffeehouse 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Garfield County Drug and Alcohol Coalition 

 Minutes for October 8, 2014 
Five 80 Coffee House, 122 E. Randolph, Enid, OK 73701 

 
 

Matt Lohmann called the meeting to order at 10:05 am. 

Introductions were completed and individuals in attendance were Matt Lohmann, Hope Outreach; Sean Byrne, 
PreventionWorkz, Dena Patterson, PreventionWorkz; Terri Presa, Vance Air Force Base; Tena Dominquez, Vance Air 
Force Base; Meri Spurlock, PreventionWorkz; Allison Seigars, Rural Health Care/CHIO; Jay Sharp, Rural Health Care/CHIO; 
Melissa Baldwin, NCBH and Erin Turner, ODMHSAS. 

Tena Dominquez made the motion to approve the minutes as written and Jay Sharp second the motion.  The coalition 
approved the minutes as written. 
 
Matt Lohman reported that Kristen Claypole had an emergency court appearance this morning and would present 
next month’s meeting. 
 
Dena Patterson shared the Prescription Drug Abuse in Garfield County  
 
The Naloxone training has been coordinated and scheduled for October 9, 2014.  It is exciting because the Enid Police 
Department, Garfield County Sheriff’s Department and the Enid Fire Department will all be attending.  Gail Box and the 
Austin Box “12” Foundation will be providing the kits as well as lunch for the first responders training. The next step is to 
provide Naloxone kits to families of individuals on opioid medications.   
 
Dena Patterson reported the special event had been postponed due to unforeseen circumstances.   
 
There are new DEA guidelines concerning safe disposal of prescription medications.  It is exciting because pharmacies 
will not be able to take back controlled substances.  It will be interesting to see which pharmacies are willing and how 
this affects the long-term care and residential care facilities. 
 
Meri Spurlock shared the Underage Drinking in Garfield County  
 
The next Responsible Beverage Service and Sales Training will be held next Monday, October 13 at Blaze’s BBQ, 2-5:00. 
 
The 2M2L Training scheduled for Wednesday, October 28, 2014. It will be an all-day training for law enforcement.  There 
will be a mock party so the law enforcement officers will have the opportunity to practice party dispersals. 
 
The PreventionWorkz staff led the coalition in a discussion concerning the sustainability of the current strategies.   
Sean Byrne shared about the sustainability plan as well as the plan of action of an online survey so that representation 
of all members can be evaluated and surveyed. 

Meeting adjourned at 11:00 am. 

Matt Lohmann announced the next meeting on Wednesday, November 12, 2014 at Five 80 Coffeehouse, 122 E. 
Randolph. 

 

 

 



 

Garfield County Drug and Alcohol Coalition 

 

Underage Drinking in Garfield County – November 12, 2014 

 

 

• The big news is – the 2M2L Law Enforcement Training and Mock Party Dispersal went well.  It was 

hosted by ABLE, Garfield County Sheriff’s Office and PreventionWorkz.  Senior ABLE Agent Gina Pratt taught 

the class.  There were 32 officers in attendance from Garfield County Sheriff’s Office, Enid Police Department, 

Grant County Sheriff’s Office, Noble County Sheriff’s Office, Canton Police Department, Fairview Police 

Department, Oklahoma Department of Wildlife, Kingfisher County Sheriff’s Office, Washita County Sheriff’s 

Office, OSU Police Department and Enid Campus Police.  Also attending was a representative from the Garfield 

County District Attorney’s Office and two field representatives from ODMHSAS.  There were 23 people from 

three different age groups attending the mock drinking party – juveniles, 18-20 year olds and 21 years old and 

up.      

 

• The ‘Thank You Card’ program rewards clerks/servers who correctly check IDs.  There is a 15 minute 

training.  If you are interested in participating in this program, please contact Meri Spurlock. 

 

Prescription Drug Abuse and Safe Disposal Garfield County – November 12, 2014 

 

• The Austin Box “12” Foundation presented 26 kits to the First Responders including the Enid Police 

              Department, Enid Fire Department and Garfield County Sheriff’s Department.  These kits will be  

              utilized throughout Garfield County.  Mike Honisberg is visiting with all rural fire departments about  

              utilizing additional kits as well. 

 

•          There will be a community meeting held at the Five 80 on Thursday, November 20th from 5:15 pm to  

            7:15 pm to discuss future endeavors surrounding Prescription Drug Abuse Awareness in Garfield  

            County. 

 

• As of November 1, 2014, the law no longer requires a prescription for Naloxone. 

 

• The Prescription Monitoring Program will need to be addressed this next legislation. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


